HSS College Faculty Council 

Minutes

February 18, 2014

Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Lynn Fedeli, Dr. Mel Fein, Dr. Daniel Rogers, Dr. Susan Rouse, Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dr. Jun Tu, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Steve Collins (Chair) 

1. Minutes
· The minutes from the meeting of January 21, 2014 were approved.

2. KSU-SPSU Consolidation 

· Departments will compare their curriculum with SPSU and report differences to the college working group.

· Departments will offer recommendations on the curricular changes that will be required (if any).

· The working group will consider each department’s recommendation and will report back to the department with its preliminary determinations. 

· Departments will have an opportunity to evaluate the working groups’ determinations and offer a response.

· Degree program continuity will be determined in large part by the number of students and graduates per BOR guidelines.  

· Degree programs which are formally discontinued may be able to be incorporated as concentrations, or in some other form, in related degree programs.

3. Budget Issues

· CHSS may now be able to provide some extra funds to support faculty who have received additional professional development opportunities. Requests should come through department chairs where applicable.

4. Administrative Support for Faculty to Address the Expanding Reporting Requirements
· The dean indicated that under the current funding environment it will be difficult to hire more staff members to provide administrative support to faculty for the growing administrative/reporting burden. However, the college is employing new project management software which should, hopefully, help to streamline processes.

· Dean Dorff shares the CFC’s concerns about the growing administrative and reporting burden. He has urged the university’s liaison with the USG Board of Regents to convey to the Board that the increasing bureaucracy represents a major challenge to the university. 

5. Digital Measures Reform

· The CFC discussed with Dean Dorff some of the perceived problems with this year’s annual review process, and especially the role of Digital Measures.

· Dean Dorff shared that although the annual review document contains some weaknesses, it can be modified and tailored by each college to fit its particular needs.

· The Dean supports a streamlined process for annual review, without the need for excessively-detailed documentation of accomplishments and activities. However, he does not see value in imposing uniform annual review reporting procedures, as different departments may have different needs.

· Dean Dorff supports enhancing the collegiality of the review process. While retaining rigor, the review process should be more collegial and less legalistic. 
6. Merit Bonus Allocation

· The specific method used to allocate any potential merit pay increases will be determined, according to Dean Dorff, by departments. Openness and transparency in those processes are critical, however. 
7. Teaching Load Credit for Honors Courses
· Dean Dorff indicated that there is department-level discretion for assigning credits (toward teaching load) for teaching honors courses. Again, such discretion should be subject to same principles of openness and transparency.
